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Mayor Porcino called to order the Regular Meeting at 8:02 p.m.
Mayor Porcino said Trustee Kaboolian will not be present this evening.

 
I.  
ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXIT SIGNS
II.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
8:00 P.M. - SWEARING IN NEW VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER – JEFF CICIO
Mayor Porcino administered the oath to new volunteer firefighter, Jeff Cicio.  Mayor Porcino thanked him for his service.
FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT:

Fire Chief Mark Florkowski reported the following activities for July:

- 20 Calls for the month
- 3 NYS training hours

- 30 Maintenance hours

- 114 Drill training hours

- Apparatus committee met to discuss starting the process to spec out new Engine 164
Other activities attended by Officers and Firefighters
- 7/2 - Attended Mamaroneck parade

- 7/13 - Attended St. Barnabas picnic at Macy Park

- 7/25-27 - Chiefs attended Baltimore Fire Convention Expo for annual training

POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT:

Police Chief Emil Califano reported the following activities for July:

- Property lost or stolen - $41,050

- Court fines and fees - $23,660

- 58 UTT summonses issued

- 122 Parking summonses issued

Other activities attended by Officers

- 32 hours of SWAT training

- Participated in Ardsley day camp ice cream social 

- Outing with Ardsley summer campers to the Greenburgh Nature Center

- 12 appointments for child seat installations

The following activities were reported for June:

- Property lost or stolen - $750

- Court fines and fees collected - $25,789
- 131 Parking summonses issued 

- 1 Appearance ticket issued 

- 77 UTT summonses issued 

- 10 Reported traffic accidents 
Other activities attended by Officers 

- 32 hours of SWAT training
- Attended Ardsley high school senior prom, river cruise and graduation

- ‘Ardsley Day’ meeting

- Ardsley Coalition meeting

- BBQ with seniors at Macy Park

- Ice cream social at Louis Pascone Park – County Police ID unit on hand to issue child safe ID cards

Mayor Porcino stated that he received a request signed by several merchants to consider changing the meters on 9A north of Addyman Square from one hour to 15 minutes.  Chief Califano said he will look into and report back.  
III.     APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meeting – July 1, 2013

Trustee Minore: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby      approves the minutes of the Regular Meeting of Monday, July 1, 2013 as submitted.  Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia.  Motion carried with three (3) votes in favor (Minore, Nardecchia, Porcino), and one (1) abstention (Malone).  

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
LEGAL REPORT:   
Judge Ponzini had no report.  
Mayor Porcino said there will be an Executive Session.
MANAGER’S REPORT:
VILLAGE MANAGER REPORT
PREPARED BY GEORGE CALVI
FOR MONDAY, AUGUST 5, 2013
1. KING STREET BRIDGE CULVERT REPLACEMENT PROJECT:  On Tuesday, July 23, Building Inspector Tomasso, DPW Foreman Thompson, and I met with consulting engineer Hugh Greechan of the firm Woodard & Curran.  Without getting into the technical aspects of the job, suffice it to say, the little bridge on King Street is in dire need of repair.  Further complicating matters is that a storm drainage culvert, a sanitary sewer main, and a power line course through its interior. If that wasn’t enough King Street has only one outlet, is extremely narrow, and has no right of way to speak of.  In one word, this project that appears on tonight’s agenda under New Business is a challenge. 

There are ten buildings north of this bridge, comprising 18 households.  Moreover, it is my estimate that less than a handful of these households even know this bridge exists.  Mr. Greechan anticipates the project from start to finish will require three weeks of work performed between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. daily.  Steel plates will be in place to allow vehicular access nightly and weekends.  Depending on the type of work being performed on any given day, periodic access could be provided but should not be relied upon. School buses will not be able to enter, and delivery truck drivers would have to walk their packages to the respective homes.  Emergency access for ambulance service will be coordinated between the contractor and ASVAC.  Plans are in the works to have “County Control” station a fire truck in the cul de sac at the north end of the road for the duration of the project. No impact is contemplated to either the Mulvey residence located at 531 Ashford Avenue or the rear parking lot of OLPH Church.  Representatives of the Church will be contacted to explore if any of the automobiles of the King Street homes can be stored temporarily in their parking lot.  If not, spaces should be offered in the Village Hall or Library parking lots.  For numerous reasons, temporary parking is not desirable on Ashford Avenue. 

A mailing list has been assembled to assist in notifying all of the King Street residents of  details, and what they can expect.  If the Board approves the Notice to Bidders this evening, a mailing can be released by the latter part of this work week.  I am not going to mince words.  This entire project will be a great inconvenience to the residents of King Street.  However, the bridge is old, and in dire need of repair.  In 2010, band-aid repairs were made. Unfortunately, the repairs did not last. It would be imprudent to wait any longer to make the necessary repairs.  No one wants to see the day arrive when the bridge becomes impassable. 

2. AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE REGARDING E-MAIL AND PHONE SCAMS: With so many loved ones traveling this time of year, it can be disconcerting to receive a phone call such as the one recently received by an elderly Ardsley resident. She received a call stating that her grandson is in jail and needs to be bailed out.  Someone pretending to be the grandson even get on the phone.    The caller instructed the relative to send $2,750.00 via Western Union.   Luckily, our resident was smart enough to contact her grandson, and found that he was safe at home.   

Various forms of this scam have been circulating for the last several years both by phone and the Internet. The people behind these scams can be very convincing and threatening.  They prey particularly on the elderly, but any trusting soul can fall for this scam. Little can be done about these scams as many originate overseas.  Nevertheless, should anyone receive one of these "pleas for help”, do not release any personal or financial information.  More importantly, do what the elderly Ardsley resident did, check with family and friends first and find out where the "relative in need" truly is to ensure you are not contributing to the coffers of a criminal organization. 

Should you be confronted with this problem or just want more information, do not hesitate to contact the Ardsley Police Desk at 693-1700. This message was distributed via the e-mail blast on Thursday, July 25th at the request of an Ardsley patrolman.

3. DAMASCUS DRAINAGE PROJECT:  On Thursday, July 18, the Highway Foreman and I met with Kerry Damascus of Alexander Hamilton Avenue.  Yes, such a street does exist in the Village of Ardsley.  Actually, it is the remains of a street wedged in between the Ardsley elementary school and a few homes on Heathedell Road near the intersection of Concord Road.  It contains one house.  The remainder of the street which was never fully developed disappeared upon the building of the Stonegate condominiums in the early 1980s.  A stream courses the Damascus property and continues downhill through the westerly unimproved wooded portion of Stonegate, and then through the former Waterwheel property eventually flowing under Route 9A, and emptying in to the Saw Mill River.  The stream provides convenient drainage for a large portion of the northeast quadrant of the Village since that area was first developed in the mid 1950’s.  Over the decades, that stream which is normally a pleasant babbling brook, changes into a raging torrent of water during major storms that seem to be coming more frequently.  Over the years, torrents of water have eroded a portion of the Damascus property and the family is seeking assistance from the Village before the erosion becomes worse.  About 7 years ago during the Abate administration, plans were made to pipe the waters of the stream between the school and the former Waterwheel property, and cover it over with fill.  Those plans fell through, and the subject matter has been dormant since. 

This past spring, the Damascus family sent a letter to our offices asking us to revisit the matter.  Tentatively, the Village Manager approached the Mayor about piping of the water once again.  After much discussion, we mutually decided to take another stab at it. As mentioned earlier, erosion continues, the rain storms are more frequent, and the new owners of the former Waterwheel property plan to pipe the stream’s water from their easterly property line to Route 9A.  The timing seems right to put this piping project to bed.    

During the meeting with Kerry Damascus, we were provided with the original drainage piping plans prepared by Dolph Engineering on my request back in 2006.  Our current engineering consultant says he can work with them.  There is, of course, the matter of executing a construction and maintenance easement agreement which I am hoping the Village Attorney still maintains in one form or another from 2006.  And lastly, the project may have to be expanded somewhat but slightly.  Recently, Stonegate has been struggling with drainage issues that have since been determined to originate from a Heatherdell Road catch basin that flows into a ditch on the south side of the Damascus property on a former paper street.  In order to alleviate that problem, piping has been proposed by our consulting engineer but that is also going to require the execution of a construction and maintenance agreement with the Damascus family who purchased the paper street in a Greenburgh Town foreclosure sale in 2011.  Highway Foreman Rick Thompson is having the proposed location of the pipe staked so that Kerry Damascus can present the proposal to his parents, Penny and Adam Damascus. 

Originally, when I prepared this report in late July, I was prepared, with the Board’s consent, to authorize our consulting engineer, Hugh Greechan, to prepare a bid package, and request our Village Attorney to have construction and maintenance agreements drawn up for the two easements.  Construction was estimated at approximately $100,000, and is expected to commence in spring 2014.  However, questions about the scope and nature of the work arose late this afternoon.  Thus, if the Board is on board about the basic concept, I will arrange a day meeting during the next few weeks in my office for the Village Attorney, Building Inspector, Highway Foreman, the Consulting Engineer, and any other member of the Village Board who can attend to determine the final course of action focusing mostly on where the piping should begin and end.  A subsequent smaller meeting involving the Damascus family and a member of the Stonegate Association may be incumbent as well.      

4. A RETURN BACK TO SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL:  On Monday, July 22, Don Marra, Nick Cavaluzzi, and I met with Peter Landi of Landi Contracting of Hawthorne in my office, followed by an onsite visit.  Landi Contracting was the third lowest bidder for the federally funded project to reconstruct the sidewalk on the north side of Heatherdell Road between Farm Road and Olympic Lane, and is looking very promising (as of this date July 26) that they will be taking on the job since Paladino withdrew from the  task on July 17.   

The firm has been around for a long time, and has performed satisfactorily on many jobs for the Village of Ardsley in the past. They do not seem to have the same concerns that the prior firm had possibly owing to experience.  Unfortunately, the firm’s “dance card” is full, and will not be able to perform any construction until after Labor Day meaning work will be going well into the autumn. Should the Village Board approve the award this evening, I will draft a letter for distribution to all the impacted homeowners within the next week to bring them up to date.   

One new issue that arose during the onsite visit on July 22nd was Peter Landi’s consternation about the request for a temporary sidewalk on the south side of Heatherdell Road once those on the north side are ripped out.  He confirmed that there is ample space and proper grade for temporary pedestrian passage on the south side between Windsong Road and McDowall Park.  However, the same cannot be said for the portion of the road between Windsong and Hilltop Roads.  The terrain is steep, and affords very little area for pedestrian passage or the placement of proper barriers to separate pedestrians from motorists.  Having walked the area in question on that side of the road, I can attest that the experience can be hair-raising as SUVs and large trucks whiz by.  Mr. Landi is seeking permission to not provide any pedestrian access for two and half weeks between Windsong and Hilltop Roads.  This action will affect school children, commuters, joggers and those performing their daily walking exercises.  At the suggestion of Don Marra, we contacted Joe Urbanowicz at the Ardsley School District and he has agreed to accommodate us by temporarily providing school bus service for those students in the impacted area.  As for commuters who take the Bee Line 39 bus, we will be encouraging them to walk to the nearest bus stop on either side of the closure.  If that is not convenient, one can always take the car to the Park & Ride facility at McDowell Park and pick up the 39 bus from there.  As for the joggers and walkers, we offer our sincerest apologies, but we need to suggest that you find another route to perform your exercise during the 2 ½ weeks.  You will NOT be welcome in the work area for your own safety.  The Mayor and I have discussed this matter, and although neither of us is 100% content with this, if this is what is needed to get this job done properly because it is in the best interest of the Village, this is the course of action we will have to take.       

SPORTS CAMP:  The Ardsley Parks & Recreation Department is pleased to announce that there will be a sports camp at Pascone Park from August 26 through August 30.  The program is for students entering 3rd through 6th grades, and activities will include baseball, soccer, basketball, tennis, and field games.  Instructors include Ayo Obi, Anthony Giaccio, and Bennett Romney. There will be a morning session, and an afternoon session, and each session will cost $175 for village residents, and $200 for non-village residents. The morning session is from 9:00 a.m. to 12 noon, and the afternoon session is from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  Sign up must be completed by August 21.  For information and applications, call the Ardsley Parks and Recreation Department at 693-8012. 

Trustee Nardecchia asked about the Bond that covers the $33,000 loss from the bidder backing out on the SRTS project.  He said that since the bidder had to pay for bid insurance and he defaulted on his bid the Bond should cover the expense. He said the State should not have to pay this amount from the grant monies.  Mr. Calvi stated the State did not raise this issue concerning the bidder’s Bond. 
[The day after the meeting, Mr. Calvi followed up with the State on this matter. The response was that they did not wish to further complicate a project which had already endured numerous obstacles and delays, and it was not in the State’s best interest to travel down a path which could possibly delay the project even further. Moreover, no contract was ever consummated with Paladino Concrete Creations prior to their withdrawal.]  

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Mr. Calvi read the Treasurer’s Report on behalf of Marion DeMaio.

Mr.Calvi stated that the bills prior to July 29 totaled as follows:  General Fund: $269,527.76; Trust & Agency Fund: $5,244.03; and from the Capital Fund: $23,974.80.  


Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to make the following payments: From the General Fund: $269,527.76; from the Trust & Agency Fund: $5,244.03; and from the Capital Fund: $23,974.80.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
Mr. Calvi stated that the bills from July 29 to August 2 totaled as follows:  General Fund: $17,167.93 and no payments from the Trust & Agency Fund or the Capital Fund.  


Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to make the following payment: From the General Fund: $17,167.93.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT

Trustee Malone read the following June report on behalf of Building Inspector, Larry Tomasso:
- 17 Building permits 

- 17 Application permits 

- 7 Certificates of Occupancy

- 9 Plumbing permits

- 8 Electrical permits

- 11 Letters of compliance

Total received - $14,618.75

- 56 Building inspections

- 22 zoning inspections

- 1 Fire inspection

- 11 Violation notices

- 1 Warning notice

- Attended one day of required in-service training 

MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS:
- The Federal Monitor on Affordable Housing settlement has issued an extensive report and posted it on the County website. Ardsley did okay. Ardsley is limited by not having available land to develop. [The report is also available online at www.ardsleyvillage.com.]
- Attended ‘Ardsley Day’ meeting and remarked that they have a great Committee and are well organized
- Consulted with mayors of neighboring Villages on burying cables and wrote a letter to Consolidated Edison on this matter  
- Received an e-mail from Steve Wittenberg reminding of the one-year anniversary of Beverly Levine’s passing. There is a Village ordinance that one year pass before putting up a tribute.  Beverly Levine served on multiple boards and committees such as the library, traffic committee, historical society, veterans, Board of Trustees, etc. 
- Rivertowns Square lawsuit – Village of Dobbs Ferry issued a final permit.  The Village of Ardsley will file an amended petition in the Article 78 proceeding. 
COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS:

TRUSTEE NARDECCHIA:

 - Working on two village projects

TRUSTEE MINORE:
- 7/30 - Attended ‘Ardsley Day’ meeting; next meeting is August 20 at 8 p.m.   There will be new marketing for upcoming events.  New businesses will be involved 
- New website has a good design and expressed appreciation for all design comments
TRUSTEE MALONE:
- Attended the July meeting of the Ardsley Library Board of Trustees
- There was a request from Rivertowns Tourist Board for the Village of Ardsley to participate in a grant request for signage at a cost of $1,000 a year for another two years

V.
VISITORS:

Howard Ecker, neighbor and friend of the Village, appeared and said he attended many Rivertowns Square project meetings held in Dobbs Ferry.  He asked about Ardsley’s position going forward and noted that an Article 78 was filed.  
Mayor Porcino said Article 78 is proceeding and there have been settlement discussions. The Village of Ardsley submitted extensive comments on the project and the Village’s comments were not adequately addressed that were brought to the attention of the Village of Dobbs Ferry and the developer.  Mayor Porcino said there is a perception that the Village of Ardsley is receiving money from the proceeds of the school tax but that is not accurate. The Village of Dobbs Ferry stands to gain financially in permit and recreation fees.  Also, $5,000.000 is allocated for offsite improvements to intersections in the Village of Dobbs Ferry.  Mayor Porcino said Ardsley’s suggested changes to the Scope of the project were modest but the developer would not consider them. 
Armen Boyajian, resident, appeared and said that pruning and cutting of trees and shrubs at Silliman Park looks much better.  The Bramblebrook stream bed is now visible and that is a good sign.
He discussed the tree that is within fifteen feet of his property.  Heavy pruning, topping it down to the main trunk, or cutting it down are all alternatives.  He asked to be notified whether or not work will be done on the tree.
Clearing foliage on Village sidewalks that extends out onto Ashford Avenue needs to be addressed.  This condition forces pedestrians to walk in the road which is dangerous.  This should be brought to the homeowners’ attention. 
He addressed the former Rexall Pharmacy Building and noted the facade of the building is coming apart. Plywood is warped and sticking out from the building. Trustee Minore said this situation is being addressed and other residents also have brought this to the Village’s attention.  
Mr. Boyajian said there are valve boxes built into the street. Work was done and the original covers were not put back in place. On Ashford Avenue to Plainview Avenue there are plywood/plain wood covers that will deteriorate over time.
Mayor Porcino said the phone lines are open for residents to call in.
James Chin, resident, called in and commended the Village for filing an Article 78 petition.  He said he has driven on Route 9A and cannot imagine how traffic will be able to go through that system.  Lawrence Street is tight and he anticipates traffic backup. 

Linda Keil, President of Ardsley Garden Club, called in and said Tuesday, September 3 at 11 a.m. is the first meeting of the new season.  There will be an open house to learn about the Garden Club, and upcoming events.  The meeting will be at St. Barnabas in the Community Room.  The Club is seeking new members who have an interest in gardening and beautifying Ardsley. Mr. Calvi asked for the announcement to put on the Village’s e-mail distribution list.  

Ms. Keil addressed Village recycling and said she has noticed that there are people who do not recycle much.  She talked about the issuance of a ticket or a sticker. Mayor Porcino said there is a cost savings to the Village for recycling, and recycling is required by the County.  Trustee Minore suggested sending out an electronic reminder to the residents from time to time. Mr. Calvi asked Ms. Keil to contact him.
VI.      OLD BUSINESS:
1.      Resolution to reduce Building Permit/Inspection Fees for Affordable Housing Project on former Water Wheel Restaurant Site
Mr. Conrad Roncati, developer, appeared and stated that he is developing 17 units of affordable housing, and 5 units of work force housing on the former Water Wheel restaurant site. He is requesting that the permit fees charged by Ardsley for in-house costs be capped at $25,000.  In preparing the project budget, $25,000 was allocated for permit fees. Mr. Roncati said there were discussions with Village staff on fees going back a couple of years.  He is asking for a reduction in fees to make the project more affordable, and said it is a subsidized project. 
The Board determined that the actual amount of fees is $84,270, and questioned the budgeted amount that is far off from the actual amount.  Mr. Roncati said the permit fees were capped and they were relying on grants.    

Trustee Nardecchia queried how he could be that far off in budgeting fees for permits and inspections at approximately $1,100 for each of the 22 applications when in actuality the fees are approximately $4,000 for each application. Mr. Roncati said the costs at that time were projected. 

Mr. Roncati said the electrical permit fees are separate and will be paid directly by third party agencies.
Mayor Porcino said the building inspector suggested some other conditions and read them into the record.

The Board discussed and concluded that $40,000 will be the required fees to be paid to the Village.  Mr. Calvi inquired how they arrived at $25,000. Mr. Roncati said when budgeting and allocating costs, the plans were not fully developed.
RESOLUTION TO REDUCE BUILDING PERMIT / INSPECTION FEES FOR AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROJECT ON FORMER WATER WHEEL RESTAURANT SITE


Trustee Malone: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby reduces the amount of building permit/inspection fees to $40,000.00 in connection with the construction of affordable housing units on the site of the former Water Wheel restaurant with the following conditions:  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.

1. The entire fee should be paid up front at the start of construction.

2. The applicant must pay for the costs for any building inspections that are not performed by the building inspector and/or the assistant building inspector. While rare, it may be necessary for the building department to seek the assistance of a structural engineer with inspections pertaining to certain structural issues or concerns. Please note that this does not refer to the cost of site inspections that are covered by the site plan resolution and/or the County contract.

3. The applicant will be responsible for the costs associated with all of the special inspections and structural tests required by Chapter 17 of the Building Code of New York State. 

4. The applicant agrees that the electrical inspection agencies charge for inspections independently of the Village and those charges are usually included in the electrical contractor’s fee. Any reductions granted by the Village Board do not include reductions in the fees charged by the electrical inspection agencies, and the applicant is responsible for paying those charges directly to the electrical contractor and/or inspection agency.

5. Watetrwheel partners must pay all permit fees directly to the Village to ensure that the 

Subcontractors are not profiting from the reduction.  This will ensure that a situation is not being created where a subcontractor is charging the Waterwheel full permit fees and is only paying the village a reduced amount.

Mr. Roncati mentioned that there was a meeting held today between the project site engineer and County engineer to review the final set of drawings.  He said it may be only a few weeks before the project is put out to bid.  Mayor Porcino said the Board has to approve the final set of drawings.
VII.    NEW BUSINESS:
1.      Resolution accepting resignation of Court Attendant – Michael Annicchiarico
RESOLUTION ACCEPTING RESIGNATION OF COURT ATTENDANT – MICHAEL ANNICCHIARICO


Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby accepts, with regret, the resignation for the purpose of retirement of Michael Annicchiarico as Court Attendant, effective Monday, July 1, 2013. Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.

2.     Resolution to Award Bid for 2013 Road Resurfacing in Six Villages
RESOLUTION TO AWARD BID FOR 2013 ROAD RESURFACING IN SIX VILLAGES
 
Trustee Minore: WHEREAS, the Village Manager, in the presence of the Village Treasurer, and a roomful of contractors opened 6 sealed bids on Monday, July 22, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. in the Village Board’s conference room, Village Hall, 507 Ashford Avenue, Ardsley, New York; 
 


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby awards the bid to Laws Construction located at 34 Irvington Street, Pleasantville, New York 10570 for the laying in place of bituminous top course [asphalt] at $80.00 per ton;  $2.40 per square yard for milling existing pavement; $100.00 per unit to adjust manholes/catch basins; $19.50 per linear foot for concrete curbing, and $2.74 per square foot for Petromat in the Villages of Ardsley, Dobbs Ferry, Hastings, Elmsford, Irvington, and Tarrytown. Seconded by Trustee Malone  and passed unanimously.

3.     Resolution accepting withdrawal of contractor from Safe Routes to School Sidewalk Project
RESOLUTION ACCEPTING WITHDRAWAL OF CONTRACTOR FROM SRTS SIDEWALK PROJECT


Trustee Malone:  WHEREAS, the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley on June 3, 3013 awarded a bid to Paladino Concrete Creations Corp of Mount Vernon in the amount of $235,757 for the federally-funded reconstruction project of the sidewalks on Heatherdell Road between Farm Road and Olympic Lane, and;

WHEREAS, on July 17, 2013, the Village of Ardsley received a letter of withdrawal from Paladino citing unanticipated and irreconcilable issues regarding the location of a subsurface natural gas main;


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby accepts the withdrawal of Paladino Concrete Creations, effective immediately. Seconded by Trustee Minore.  Motion carried with three (3) votes in favor (Malone, Minore, Porcino), and one (1) vote against (Nardecchia).  
Trustee Nardecchia said there is a fiscal responsibility for future bidding. He said the bidder’s bond company should pay the amount of loss if the awarded bidder withdraws from the project, and not the Government or State providing the grant monies.
4.     Resolution to award bid for Safe Routes to School Sidewalk Project

RESOLUTION TO AWARD BID FOR SRTS SIDEWALK PROJECT


Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby awards a bid to Landi Contracting Company of Hawthorne, New York in the amount of $269,145 for the federally-funded reconstruction project of sidewalks on the north side of Heatherdell Road between Farm Road and Olympic Lane.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
5.     Resolution – Notice to Bidders for Culvert Replacement at King Street Bridge 
Trustee Nardecchia stated that he has not seen the plans and it is not good practice to vote on a Resolution without having all the information, and to not have an opportunity to ask questions. Going forward, he recommended that a site visit take place before voting.  He said he spoke to the consulting engineer this afternoon and his questions were answered satisfactorily. 
RESOLUTION ADVERTISING NOTICE TO BIDDERS FOR CULVERT REPLACEMENT AT KING STREET BRIDGE

 
Trustee Minore:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Clerk to advertise a Notice to Bidders for the replacement of the culvert at the King Street bridge.  Bid specifications and plans may be obtained on or after August 7 at the Office of the Ardsley Village Clerk located at 507 Ashford Avenue, Ardsley, NY 10502 upon receipt of a non-refundable $100 fee per set.  A pre-bid meeting will be held at Ardsley Village Hall on Wednesday, August 14 at 10:30 a.m.  Sealed bids are returnable no later than 11:00 a.m., Tuesday, August 20, 2013 at which time the bids will be publicly opened and read aloud.  Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.
6.     Resolution seeking Bids for Hot Mix (Item A) and Cold Winter Patch (Item C)
RESOLUTION SEEKING BIDS FOR HOT MIX (ITEM A) AND COLD WINTER PATCH (ITEM C)
 
Trustee Malone:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Clerk to advertise a Notice to Bidders for the furnishing of hot asphaltic mix (Item A) and winter mix (Item C) for the period October 1, 2013 through October 1, 2014.  Forms and Specifications are available in the Office of the Village Clerk located at 507 Ashford Avenue, Ardsley, New York 10502.  Sealed bid envelopes are returnable no later than 11:00 a.m., Wednesday, September 4, 2013 at which time they will be publicly opened and read.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
7.     Resolution Modifying 2012-2013 Village Budget to recognize FEMA Aid for Hurricane Sandy
RESOLUTION MODIFYING 2012-2013 VILLAGE BUDGET TO RECOGNIZE FEMA AID FOR HURRICANE SANDY


Trustee Nardecchia: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to modify the 2012-2013 Village Budget by increasing revenue line item 4989 by $18,000.00 and appropriations line item 8560.490 by $18,000.00 to recognize FEMA Aid for Hurricane Sandy. Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously. 
8.     Resolution Modifying 2012-2013 Village Budget to transfer funds to cover costs for legal counsel on Rivertowns Square Development
RESOLUTION MODIFYING THE 2012-2013 VILLAGE BUDGET TO TRANSFER FUNDS TO COVER COSTS FOR LEGAL COUNSEL ON RIVERTOWNS SQUARE DEVELOPMENT

Trustee Minore:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to modify the 2012-2013 Village Budget by transferring the amount of $49,460.58 from the General Fund balance to line item 1420.468 – Litigation – to cover the cost of Sive, Paget & Riesel, P.C. for  legal counsel on Rivertowns Square development.  Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously. 
9.     Resolution approving request for Ardsley Day Banner
     RESOLUTION APPROVING REQUEST FOR ARDSLEY DAY BANNER

Trustee Malone: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby grants permission to the Ardsley Day Committee to hang a double-sided banner on Ashford Avenue at some point between Chase Bank, 500 Ashford Avenue, and American Legion Drive from Monday August 26, 2013 through Monday, September 23, 2013 to advertise the Ardsley Day event and activities scheduled for Sunday, September 22, 2013. Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.
10.  Resolution Re: Village Clerk attendance at NYCOM Fall Training School – Saratoga, NY
RESOLUTION RE VILLAGE CLERK ATTENDANCE AT NYCOM FALL TRAINING SCHOOL

Trustee Nardecchia: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Clerk to attend the 2013 New York State Conference of Mayors and Municipal Officials Fall Training School for City & Village Officials Conference in Saratoga, New York from September 9, 2013 to September 12, 2013 with registration, lodging and travel not to exceed $1,500.00.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously. 

11.  Resolution authorizing Manager Attendance – at the Annual ICMA Conference-Boston
 RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING MANAGER ATTENDENCE AT THE ANNUAL ICMA CONFERENCE - BOSTON


Trustee Malone:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Manager’s attendance at the annual conference of the International City Managers Association to be held from September 22, 2013 through September 25, 2013 in Boston at an expenditure not to exceed $1,424.  Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.
VIII.    CALL FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION.   Executive Session to follow the meeting.
IX.
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING


Trustee Nardecchia: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby adjourns the regular meeting of Monday, August 5, 2013 at 9:46 p.m. Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
X.  
NEXT VILLAGE BOARD MEETING:  Tuesday, September 3, 2013 at 8:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,




Anne Hohlweck 
Recording Secretary
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